
CHIPPEWA YOUTH HOCKEY ASSOCIATION 
BOARD MEETING AGENDA – Wednesday, September 16th, 2020 at 7 pm 
  
  

President 2021 Bob Normand X        

Vice President 2022 Steve Gibbs X        

Treasurer 2021 Jennifer Lindstrom X        

Secretary 2022 Jodi Ash X        

Board members 
2022 

Billy Bergh    
2021 Trevor 

Bohland  X 
  

  Cyrena Black  X     Barry Bohman  X  

  Eric Mueller X     Brad Martin X   

  Nick Hart X     Darrell Herr X   

 
  

    
  Chris 

Buesgen X 
  

 Others in attendance: Sarah Gannon, Connie Fedie, Wes Hoem 
 

1. General Meeting: 
A proposal was submitted for a coop at Girls 14U and 12U between Chippewa, Menomonie 
and the Chippewa Valley Girls Association. The agreement would include two practices a 
week in Altoona and one practice a week in Chippewa or Menomonie. Each association 
would pay for one away tournament for each team up to $650. Teams would have a 
representative from Chippewa and Menomonie to communicate information and help make 
any decisions needed. Agreement would be in place for one year.  
The 14U and 12U as well as the CVGHA 10U will participate in and run the IceBreaker 
Scrimmage Nov 6-8. Chippewa Youth Hockey will host an invitational tournament Jan 22-24 
for and run by the 14U and 12U teams. CYHA will not host a 10U tournament. The board will 
review and act on this proposal during the regular board meeting. 
 
Connie Fedie shared what she has scheduled thus far for games and that it has been 
difficult to schedule as many associations are waiting to schedule their games until later in 
the season.  

 
2. Secretary’s Report:  The August minutes were sent out and approved via email. 

  



3. Treasurer’s Report: The treasurer’s report was shared and reviewed with the board.  A 
motion was made by Trevor Bohland  to approve the treasurer’s report.  Motion was 
seconded by Brad Martin.  Motion carried.  
 
4. Correspondence/Officer Reports 

a. President’s Report: Bob shared that he has another call with WAHA next week. 
He is now reappointed to be the Youth 12U (Peewee) section director.  No final 
decisions have been made at this time in regards to the 2020-2021 season. 
There was discussion on how to handle high school hockey if the teams are not 
allowed to play.  

b. Vice President’s Report: See Zamboni updates below 
 
5. Old Business 

a.      Covid: 
              i.  use of locker rooms: Bob shared what some of the facilities in Minnesota 
have in place for policies in regards to locker room use and spectators.   Locker 
rooms will continue to not be used at this time.  The board discussed adjusting our 
current policies once try-outs are complete and the regular season is in place.  Some 
safety protocols that were discussed for when this transition takes place are: the 
locker rooms will need to be sanitized between each use.  Skaters will also need to 
wear masks while in the locker rooms.  
              ii. spectators/parents in building:  We will continue with our current policy of 
no spectators at this time.  Once the regular season occurs a limit will be set for the 
number of spectators per skater.  

iii. 8U programs (mites, mighty mites, beginners) Tentative start dates (11/2) 
guidelines: The board discussed allowing one parent per skater to get their 
skater ready, but they will then need to leave the rink during the practice time. 
The updated guidelines will be finalized and shared after our next board meeting. 

        iv. Open skate on Sundays: The association discussed not holding open ice at 
this time.  It was proposed that we could review this after January 1st.  
b.  Assessment hours appeal final approval: Barry made a motion that 20% Of 
the hours owed will be forgiven for those families that submitted an appeal.  If 
families signed up to work Jam, Steel Games, and/or Beer Fest prior to the season 
ending, those hours will also be forgiven.  Any hours left after the reduction will need 
to be worked during the 2020-2021 season or paid out at registration.  Motion 
seconded by Steve Gibbs.  Motion carried. 

 
6. New Business 

a. Solar Panels for the rink: The board gave permission for Jodi Ash to look into this 
and bring back more information. 

   
7. Committee Reports 

     a.   Finance/Administration (Jennifer, Trevor) 



 i. Fall 2020 registration: The board is requested to work at the in 
person registration dates on 9/22 and 9/24 from 5:30pm-7pm.  
 ii. Impact Testing for players outside of CF school district: Non- 
Chippewa Falls School District skaters will need to contact their home 
school district’s to provide an impact test.  The board discussed 
providing alternative testing opportunities for the skaters that are unable 
to have an impact test. 

  
     b.      Special Events (Brad M, Barry, Cyrena) 

  i.  Bingo: Proposed re-start date October 7~The board will work the first 
bingo 
  ii. Steel: October 29th will be blocked for a scrimmage against the 
Janesville Jets.  The schedule is still being worked for this season.  The 
Steel are still planning to play a full season and if play offs are held it 
would be in May.  The Steel team will be coming in around October 21st.  
iii. Beer Fest Committee Update: The license is approved and will be 
updated.  We are in need of 20 volunteers to staff additional tables.  A 
motion was made by Steve Gibbs to approve allowing Angie to contact a 
3rd party group to work the additional needed hours and will be 
compensated $500.  The motion was seconded by Cyrena Black . 
Motion carried. 
 iv. Golf Outing:  The golf outing was a success this year and brought in 
almost as much money as last year even though prices were reduced 
and the number of golfers was capped. 
v. A suggestion was made to have all levels of teams represented on 
each committee to ensure continual knowledge and understanding of 
what each committee entails.  This information will need to be shared 
with the team representatives.  

 
c.  On-Ice (Chris, Nick) 

  i. Engagement and recruitment of kids: The G.O.A.L. program is 
being postponed until January. 
 ii. PDC update: 19 coaches have applied so far.  There will be two 
meeting dates for coaches: October  8th and 18th at 7pm tentatively in 
the upstairs dual viewing area. 
There will not be a separate goalie tryout this year.  Wes Hoem 
mentioned asking the Steel players to assist with tryouts.  
  iii. Game Scheduler: See general meeting information shared from 
Connie Fedie.  

                     iv. Tentative Tryout dates: 
● Squirt/Peewee Oct 22, 23, 25  
● Bantams TBD  



v.  A motion was made by Chris Buesgen to move forward with the 12U 
and 14U girl’s Co-Op with Chippewa Valley Girls Hockey Association, 
Menomonie, and Chippewa as detailed in the general minute notes 
above. Motion seconded by Steve Gibbs.  Motion carried. 

 

d.   Facilities (Billy, Darrell) 
i. Zamboni maintenance:  The board brush arm on the Cedar Falls 
Zamboni broke.  Steve ordered a new arm. In the meantime, Dan 
Wiensch was able to repair the broken arm and replace it. He put a 
new belt on the hot water pump and aligned the pulleys. He also 
replaced the belt on the Markquart Zamboni. A big thank you goes out 
to Dan. All the blades are also sharpened for both zambonis.  
 ii. Rink Manager Update:  Bob shared a few updates in regards to 
renter payments.  The funds that we are receiving from renters are 
keeping the rink operational and are helping to recoup the loss of the 
fundraising that did not occur during the 2019-2020 season.  
We are still looking for more Zamboni drivers to train for the new 
season. An email will be sent out with training links for those wishing to 
get started. 
Bob also looked into getting a cage put over the emergency exit signs 
that are being broken by pucks.  
iii.Stray Voltage Update:  Will be moved to the capital improvement 
list of projects. 
iv.Building Maintenance: A list of capital improvement projects will be 
created and shared with the board.  The boards also still need to be 
put up on the outdoor rink.  

  
  

 
8. ADJOURNMENT 

Next meeting date:  Sunday, October 25th at 7 pm  
  
 


